


 Minutes of the Parent Teacher Group (PTG) Committee Meeting
3 February 2016 in Room CON306
(PTG Meeting for School Staff and Parent Representatives)
Minutes prepared by PTG Secretary, Vani Sharma

Present:  Matthew Mills (Head of School), Andrew Gordon (Business Director), Michael Smith (Secondary Principal), Helen Thew (Assistant Principal Secondary School, Student Welfare), Clare Sharp (Primary School Principal), Genevieve Ahl (Services Manager), Michael Balo (Assistant Principal Extra Curricular Activities and Sports), Cheryl Rego (Development, Alumni and Marketing Manager), Njah Khan (PTG Chairperson), Dru Bolesta (PTG Vice-Chairperson), Vani Sharma (PTG Secretary), Thitinan (Koi) Kiatphaibool (PTG Thai Liasion), Malene Bloch Lundgaard (PTG Secondary Parent Representative), Rachael Cheung (PTG Primary Parent Representative), Jan Briggs (PTG Communications Coordinator), Susanne (PTG Activities Coordinator), Bradley Coulter (PTG Cross Campus Representative), Daphne Seiler (Fun Day Coordinator)

Apologies : Jason Cooper (Assistant Principal Primary School), James Penstone (Cross Campus Principal), Rocelyn Kielnhofer (PTG Treasurer), Andrea Chaplin (Tiger Shop Manager), Suzie Jhanji (PTG Activities Coordinator), Bronwyn Ure (PTG Newcomers Representative)

Meeting commenced at 8.00am

Minutes of the last meeting and Matters Arising
Minutes of last meeting was approved. 

 PTG Chairperson - Njah Khan
· Welcome to our first meeting of 2016 and wishing everybody a good year ahead.
· Christmas concert went off very well and the change in venue was well appreciated by parents. Thanks to everyone involved with the organisation of the Christmas concert. Matt mentioned that a few parents did comment that the food queues were too long, so maybe we should look into having more vendors next year. We could also look into having the same venue for next year as well.
· Fun day preparations are in full swing. A more detailed update will be given by Daphne.
· The secondary and primary newcomers in January was well attended by the PTG. It was nice to meet new parents and welcome them to the Patana community.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]We have an Operational Expense proposal. This operational expense claim was put forward last year and we need to renew it for this year. The request amount is the same as last year with only a few changes to the wording. Njah clarified that a consulting professional mentioned in the proposal covers professionals from all fields including the medical profession. This is the budget request to school for the next school year, which PTG submits to finance.  PTG members approved the proposal and it has been given to Andrew Gordon for the board to consider and approve. 
· Alessandra Rodel is a certified parent coach and has been highly recommended by the school councillors. We would like the group on their consideration to invite her for a short talk or workshop for parents on healthy parenting. The committee agreed it would be nice to invite her for a short talk initially for parents on one of the mornings. Alessandra will conduct a short talk free of charge. Date to be set.
· Andrea will be stepping down as the Tiger Shop Manager in May. We will be actively looking for somebody to takeover from her as it takes some time to understand the process and would prefer to find a Thai speaking person to fill up this position. We are still in the process to change the system from Thai to English, which would help in the stock take as well.
· Primary parents were upset with the delay in messages on the school website with regards to children reaching  residential. It was suggested that it would be nice to have a short message on the website on the well being of the children as soon as they arrive at their respective residentials. No rush to upload photographs which can be done later when convenient. Clare Sharp clarified that there was a significant delay this time in putting up the message and apologised for that. The primary team have tried to improve the process in the second week of the residentials and will look into ways to streamlining this process further for the future.
· Rocelyn, PTG Treasurer will not be able to attend any meetings for the next few months but will continue preparing the reports and sorting out all the necessary paperwork. She will be available only in the afternoons after 1pm for any issues or matters that needs to be addressed. Andrew suggested that the treasurer’s role is a key role and it would be better to have someone easily available to address any matters/issues and also be able to attend the meetings as all the meetings are normally in the mornings. PTG agreed to look for somebody to assist Rocelyn. 
Head of School - Matthew Mills
· We have had a busy 6 weeks. Enrolments are at 2265 at the moment. We have kids representing 62 different nationalities. The highest nationality representation we have had was 70 around 18 months ago.
· We have had a busy recruitment season. We had 33 vacancies and we are now down to 9. We will have another round of recruitments right after Songkran. We had to fill up some challenging positions in secondary science departments and are glad to have found suitable teachers. We have also been successful in recruiting teaching couples, so it’s easier to have a stable support system. 
· 23 turned up for the alumni meet, the weather was very bad on that day which brought down the number of people who could make it for the event.
· Looking forward to Fun Day on February 13th.
Business Director – Andrew Gordon
· We have had a change in position in Marketing. Emma Goligher has resigned and Cheryl Rego will be taking up her position heading the Marketing team. A warm welcome to Cheryl from all the PTG members.
· Working on the Salary & Benefits packages.
· This year renovations will be on the admin building, 1st & 2nd floors of HUM building, teacher’s accommodation and the new building for transport.
· The reception area will be double the size and the walk-in to reception will be directly from the front of school. There will be separate seating clusters so it can accommodate different groups of parents instead of the old L-shaped seating arrangement.
· Transport office will be moved. It is essentially the same location but with more space inside, so we can go inside and talk to the staff instead of leaning in through the window.
· The Board Room will also be made more spacious.
· The Maths block will have a more modern look with a geometric shape.
· The piling work of the new transport building is underway. 
· The renovations of HUM and admin will start in the last week of term 3 and will be ready by end-July. The teacher’s accommodation will start end-April and will also be ready by end-July, in time when the new teachers join. Transport building will be ready by mid-June.
Assistant Principal Secondary School – Helen Thew
· We had the amazing senior play, Midsummer Nights’ Dream. Thanks to all the parents who helped behind the scenes with the set-up, makeup, etc.
· The new parents lunch was well attended by the PTG and many parents thanked the extra support and help extended by the PTG members.
· Y9 and Y11 have submitted their IGCSE and IB options. We are currently working out the timetable system so as to ensure all the kids get their choices.
· USmile photographs for secondary are done and whoever missed it can have theirs taken on 10th February.
· Y12 and Y10 parent conferences were well attended. All year group parent conferences have now been completed. All year groups get one parent conference except for Y7 who will have a second conference coming up in Term 3.
· KS3 dance coming up on Friday, 5th February. The Y9 & Y10 children help to organise this for Y7, Y8 and Y9. It has been reiterated to the parents that each child needs to be picked up by the parent or an appointed representative from the steps near arts centre.
· There will be a workshop for secondary parents on Digital Citizenship by Brian Taylor on 11th February, 8am to 9.30am.
· There have been a few secondary trips this term with the Biology trips, Geography trips, DOE trips, etc. It is a busy time in secondary with these trips but we are also ensuring that all the students are up to speed with their academic work.
· Y10 exams have been moved up and will be right after the songkran break.
Communications Coordinator – Jan Briggs
· Apologise for the error in the dates posted for the Y7 coffee morning on the PTG FB page.
· Request the primary and secondary reps to keep her updated on the activities and events so that the PTG FB pages are updated regularly.
· Pictures of the grants will be provided by Brad to upload on the PTG FB page.
Principal Primary School – Clare Sharp
· We are on our second week of residentials. There was an issue of ticks in the children returning from Y5 residentials. Thanks to the parent reps in maintaining the smooth and easy line of message flow between the school and parents. The children have all been checked upon return from the residentials and have been briefed to be on the lookout for any itches, etc.
· It has been a bit cold for the Y6 on their residentials and all the kids have been advised to carry the right clothes and the camps have been organised accordingly.
· Primary have a small brochure with their upcoming workshops/activities/events dates marked and has been distributed to the primary parents. Clare requested the PTG and the parent reps to spread the word about the workshops to gather more support and attendance for these workshops. Jan will keep the PTG FB page updated with these dates.
· The primary report system is also changing and there will be workshops for parents to help them understand the systems. The first one is on 5th April for KS1 followed by the other year groups. Clare asked the PTG team to help spread the word around. 
· Thanks to the PTG for their help in supporting with the Christmas gifts and Father Christmas.
· Susanne asked on what is the exact procedure in school if any child is detected to have HFMD. Clare clarified that the class needs to be closed as per the BMA regulations if there are more than 3 cases. There is a complete cleaning done of the area and classrooms. Our school medical team, headed by Nurse Patama do a fabulous job of checking the kids. It is a bit difficult to control the spread of HFMD, and parents need to be made aware of all symptoms, causes and preventions. The PTG could probably look into calling in some experts in this field to conduct a short talk for parents. Matt suggested that maybe in future we could probably get the kids to wash their hands as they enter the school or check them at the gate itself and send the kids back home if there is the slightest chance of the child being unwell.
Assistant Principal Extra Curricular Activities and Sports – Michael Balo
· We have had a very good weekend hosting the 20th anniversary Super SEASAC at Patana. We had 654 students, 7 tournaments, 69 teams representing 12 different schools. 
· Our results were good with the boys basketball and girls tennis teams winning the competitions. 3rd place for girls basketball, 2nd place for boys tennis, 5th place for rugby and 2nd place for girls touch. Thanks to all the parents and students for their support. 
· We sent 53 swimmers to the FOBISIA swimming event in Phuket and won the event.
· BISAC tournaments from Under 11 to JV, sent 25 teams around events in Bangkok. We sent 9 football teams under 11, Under 13 and 15 we are allowed to send only one boys team and one girls team. This year we had the first BISAC B team event and we finished 2nd.
· Season 3 starts next week. For JV and varsity teams season 3 finishes before Songkran and after Songkran for the Under 11/13/15.
· Our gym coach is leaving and we have recruited a very experienced new coach.
PTG Fun Day Coordinator – Daphne Seiler
· The preparations are in full swing and most of the arrangements have been made. Thanks to Genevieve and her team for their continued support. 
· With regards to layout, we have moved the rides and activities from the small field to the back field, the food vendors will be in front of the stage in a u-shape arrangement, the desserts and sweets would be at the primary snack bar, the tea room will be upstairs in the primary hall. The timings will be 10.00am to 4.00pm.
· We have some good raffle prizes this year and thanks to Khun Koi and her team who helped us pull this together. Some of the raffles prizes are; Iphone 6S, hotel vouchers around Thailand, Samsung computers, Television, Dyson fan, T-shirt signed by Michael Owen, etc.
· We now have 12 charities taking part this year. We plan to get them to get signatures to gauge how many people they have interacted with at fun day. We will give them a percentage of the proceeds based on their engagement with the people.
· Matt mentioned that the process of getting approvals for the alcohol was well handled and executed.
· We are having pre-sales of the entrance tickets and raffle tickets from Monday to Wednesday morning & afternoon and on Thursday morning. We have three locations selling the tickets; foundation, primary library and front of school.
· We have decided to give two free raffle tickets to the 6-day staff.
· Suzanne mentioned that it has been a bit difficult getting parent volunteers for the day. Cheryl added that it would be helpful if you get all the PTG year reps to volunteer on that day because whole committee is shows its commitment at events like this. Maybe it should be reiterated to all the members that volunteering for Fun Day is one of the commitments to being in the PTG committee as Fun Day is one of the major events of the PTG.
Development, Alumni and Marketing Manager – Cheryl Rego
· Rebecca Meadows has joined the marketing team. She has experience in the field of communications and publications. She has already set up an Instagram account for Patana.
· The other social media account is already well received but it would be helpful to continue spreading the word for more sign-ups to our FB and Instagram. The Primary art page in Instagram is a wonderful page to follow.
· USmile photographs have been taking place and there will catch up day for students who missed it. We have a list and the concerned teachers have already been sent a note. 
· The term Magazine was sent to all families at the end of December.
· Lastly, the Patana Newsletter has a lot of information and sent out every week. PTG team to continue encouraging parents to read the newsletter and it would be great to see the readership numbers increase.

Services Manager – Genevieve Ahl
· We now have a new Transport Manager. We are also recruiting a nurse and a nutritionist.
· The primary residentials worked out smoothly.
· The Block 3 ECAs start next week and the transport team will be working over the weekend and sorting out the routes. 
· There was a slight issue this week with the sports trials and some late sign-ups and requests. We have been responding to parents and trying to accommodate as much as possible.
· The calendar for the next school year is being worked on right now. The likely dates we are looking at are 8th & 9th November for International Day, 4th March for Fun Day, 25th September for Fun Run, 26th November for Phloenchit Fair. PTG to look at making sure Diwali dates are not clashing again with International Day. Vani to let Genevieve know. 
Meeting ended at 9.15am




